
Since the last newsletter, a lot has 

happened around the world and in the 

Town of Neenah, much was impacted 

by, or a result of Covid-19.  Town 

O�cials and sta  have continued to 

work through the pandemic and Safer at 

Home Orders, often from the comfort of 

their own home but town business 

continued to be managed.  

 

April 7, 2020 Election.  This was the 

most unique and challenging election to 

administer in recent history. In the 

midst of the pandemic and the Safer 

at Home Order in place, requests for 

mail-in absentee ballots increased 8 

times from the previous presidential 

preference primary held in 2016. Town 

sta  and election o�cials stepped up 

to manage the mailing.  Thank you to 

the voters for your patience as we 

worked through the process.  On 

Election Day, 5 National Guard 

members were deployed to the Town 

of Neenah to assist in keeping the 

polling place running smoothly.  

 

Election: Glenn Armstrong and Jim 

Weiss were reelected as Town of 

Neenah Supervisors and were sworn in 

shortly after the election to continue 

their duties on the Town Board.  On 

April 7

th

, there were 2,450 registered 

voters in the Town of Neenah with an 

additional 21 voters registering to vote 

on Election Day.   

1,332 people voted absentee and 315 

voted in person on Election Day.  That 

is a 67.2% voter turn-out.  The Clerk-

Treasurer is expecting more for the 

November 2020 election. Submit your 

request for an absentee ballot early.  

 

Town Annual Meeting.  The Annual 

Meeting is typically held on the third 

Tuesday in April each year based on 

state statute, but state legislatures 

allowed communities across the state 

to postpone their annual meeting 

until it was safe to have large 

gatherings.   The April 22, 2020 

Annual Meeting was postponed until 

further notice.  As of this writing, the 

meeting has not yet been rescheduled.  

Watch the town website, posting 

boards and Town of Neenah facebook 

page for an announcement of the new 

date for the Annual Meeting.  

 

Sale of Town of Neenah Property :  

Town Electors approved the sale of a 

36 acre parcel owned by the town on 

the southwest corner of Oakridge 

Road and Tullar Road.  The sale was 

completed on April 8, 2020 with 

proceeds of $732,045 deposited into 

the Town of Neenah savings account.    

 

Annexations/Border Agreements:  

The City of Neenah annexed three 

properties along Breezewood Lane into 

the City of Neenah.  These 

annexations 
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Winnebago County SolidWaste 

2020 Recycling Tonnage Report 

from January 1 – May 31, 2020 

 

Pop. 

Recycling   

lbs / per-

son * 

Town of 

Black Wolf 2,452 104.67 

Town of Vin-

land 1,746 94.70 

Town of 

Winchester 1,819 90.25 

Town of 

Clayton 4,186 88.10 

Town of 

Neenah 3,619 82.19 

Village of 

Winneconne 2,494 82.04 

City of 

Menasha 17,510 72.59 

Town of 

Winneconne 2,929 75.47 

Town of Al-

goma 6,908 73.09 

Town of 

Nekimi 1,427 68.93 

City of 

Neenah 

26,43

6 67.62 

City Omro 3,566 63.23 

Village of Fox 

Crossing 

19,08

4 60.84 

City of Osh-

kosh 67,201 53.83 

Town of 

Omro 2,324 41.94 

Town of Wolf 

River 1,198 40.87 

  

*  as of 

May 31, 

2020 

   

Town of Neenah has recycled a total 

of 148.73 tons of recyclable materi-

als from Jan. 1—May 31, 2020 

 



 

 

Yes… I know that we all are pretty much “sick & tired” of medical pundits and 

politicians telling us how “Sick & Tired” we are globally! The coronavirus pandemic 

has changed life as we know it. These changes can be hard, but there are ways you 

can stay mentally and physically healthy during this time. One way is as easy as 

getting outside in your neighborhood and going for a walk. Sunshine can boost 

your mood, and time outdoors brings many health perks. Medical studies do show 

that getting outside in green spaces can help keep depression and high blood 

pressure at bay. Of course, we all are advised to stay at least 6 feet away from 

anyone you don’t live with. Even just sitting outside in the fresh air and sunshine 

watching the birds helps one’s spirits. Of course if you do go on a walk please 

think safety and wear a re1ective vest or jacket, even during the day and especially 

at dusk.  

 

This pandemic era has also required the town to conduct their scheduled meetings 

virtually through what is called “Zoom Meetings”. These meetings are still open 

meetings and information on how to zoom into them is available on our website. 

We still have to conduct an Annual Town Meeting, which is usually held the 3

rd

 

Tuesday in April. We will be announcing the new date, and it very well may be a 

combo virtual meeting with limited actual attendance.    

 

“Horses…Chickens...and Ducks…OH MY…and now Polliwogs in a pond…Oh My Oh My…(well at least young boys 

swimming in our Stormwater pond). On a hot day, what kid is not enticed taking a dip in a pond with a fountain in it to 

have fun and cool o;. NOT A GOOD IDEA for many reasons. First of all safety. Parents need to reinforce that fact with 

their young children. Secondly, these ponds are designed to trap contaminated sediment from stormwater run-o;. Let 

the sediment settle to the bottom of the pond and then slowly let the clari@ed water then pass thru to the downstream 

watershed. The key word here is “contaminated”. In today’s health concerns, not a good idea at all.  So let’s all enjoy 

the ambiance of the setting and not be a “pond contaminate”! Speaking of ponds, our County Rd “O” pond is well 

underway. Please read the enclosed article about this required stormwater pond project. 

 

The County “O” stormwater pond is located on town owned property north of Oakridge Road and east of the Oakridge 

Cemetery, adjacent to County “O”. The Town is exploring development ideas for the remaining 36+ acres. The 36+ 

acres south of Oakridge Rd and west of Tuller Rd has been successfully sold to Ogden Develop. They are in the process 

of developing that property into what no doubt will be a successful added tax base development to the Town of 

Neenah.  

 

Speaking of the town’s tax base; the passing of the recent Neenah Joint School District referendum and their purchase 

of 225+acres of agricultural zoned, privately owned, land in the town very well may have a ripple e;ect to our total 

town tax base. Being that the land is zoned Ag and given it to be the new school district, the tax encumbrance to the 

overall tax base is not that large. However we need to be very cognizant of what the future holds for the entire north 

quadrant of the Town of Neenah’s jurisdiction from Oakridge Road / Larsen Road north to County Rd II given that the 

NJSD new land will be annexed into the Village of Fox Crossing. Boundary agreement talks and negotiations are ongoing 

with the Village. Stay tuned. 

 

And now for some of my entertaining fun facts: 

 

At this writing, today, June 5

th

 is “National Donut Day”. A scrumptious glazed donut and a glass of milk or a cup of 

co;ee is a great mid-morning snack. However did you know… 

The @rst National Donut Day dates back to 1938.  The Salvation Army had "dough lassie" volunteers who served donuts 

to soldiers during World War I.  The Chicago branch launched National Donut Day as a company fundraiser that year 

(Thank you, Salvation Army!). 

More than 10 billion donuts are made in the U.S. every year. 

Boston has the most donut shops per person. 

The French used to call their doughnuts Pet de Nonne, which means “Nun’s Farts.”   

Doughnut or Donut? Either is acceptable and both are yummy 

 

So with that...practice social distancing while dunking your donut and stay safe. 

Bob Schmeichel 

Town Chairman 
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CHAIRMAN’S CHATTER 

       Robert Schmeichel 



SANITARY DISTRICT 

 

 

 

 

Sanitary District continued on page 8 
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1570 Lyon Dr., Neenah, WI 54956 
weyenbergp@firstweber.com

www.peteweyenberg.firstweber.com 

                        920-716-8309

Over 50 Year Experience Serving  
Central Wisconsin with trash, 

recycling and roll-off dumpsters 

888-804-8556 
www.hartersfvd.com

• Drinking Water Testing 
• Certified Analytical Laboratory 
• Field Sampling 
• Environmental Consulting

920-729-1100 
www.badgerlabs.com

129 N Green Bay Rd, Neenah (920) 725-7401

◆◆ � �Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, Serving Burgers, Sandwiches, 
Wraps, Pizzas and AppetizersWraps, Pizzas and Appetizers  

◆◆  Grill Open daily at 11a.m.Grill Open daily at 11a.m.  
◆◆  Daily Specials Daily Specials 
◆◆  Friday Fish FryFriday Fish Fry  
◆◆  Happy Hour Monday - FridayHappy Hour Monday - Friday

Welcome to Fox Valley Hearing Center, Inc. 

Providing Hearing Care for Life!

Fox Valley Hearing Center has proudly served the Oshkosh 

& surrounding areas for 30 years. We are committed to transforming our patients lives 

by improving their hearing and educating  

their families and friends about hearing and hearing loss.

Call us today! 920-725-8804 

1148 Westowne Drive • Neenah



    

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
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10th Annual Fireman’s Picnic 

�

On Sunday August 16

th

, the Town of Neenah Fire Department plans to host it’s 10

th

 annual picnic . 

Our event planning team is monitoring recommendations for group events from both the state and local health 

departments so that we can host a safe and fun event. Our team will make changes/modi>cations to our usual 

program in order to be able to operate safely and provide a fun event like we do each and every year. Plans right 

now call for many of the same activities such as the Car Show, a landing of the Theda Star helicopter, Jaws of Life 

demonstration, and visits from the Winnebago County Sheri ’s Department K-9 unit and Gold Cross Ambulance 

Service.  Like the Town of Neenah Fire Department page on facebook for updates. 

Proceeds from the event will go towards funding a new crew cab pickup 

truck for the >re department which is currently on order from Bergstrom 

Automotive. RaAe ticket sales have already started and if anyone is 

interested in purchasing tickets, you may contact Chief Ed King  

at 920-725-8261 and he will arrange for a department member to visit 

you with tickets.  

As always, thank you very much for your support and we look forward to 

seeing you on Sunday, August 16

th

.  

 Fire Calls Med. calls Total 

Jan 10 7 17 

Feb 9 8 17 

March 

7 5 12 

Total 

26 20 46 

Come out to meet and support 

YOUR volunteer Fire Department. 

 

Fun for all ages, games for kids, 

equipment and jaws of life demo 

 

B  ThedaStar helicopter fly-in 

 

B  Winnebago County Sheriff’s Office 

vehicles 

 

B  Classic Car Show 

 

B  Raffle with multiple prizes 

 

B  Brats, burgers, hotdogs, and more 

Free and open to the public 

  

Sunday, August 16th 

10 a.m.- 3 p.m. 

Mahler Park 

1536 S. Park Ave. 

 

Proceeds used for equipment improvements 


